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    ST. JULIE CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL - ECCLESTON



   31/03/2023

Dear Parents/carers,
Passion Service 

This morning Year 5 lead us in a very moving retelling of the events of Holy Week in drama and music with narration by Year 6. The church was full as parents and grandparents joined us in song and prayer to reflect on the events leading to Jesus’ crucifixion on Good Friday and then the resurrection of Jesus celebrated on Easter Sunday. We contemplated our shared mission of following in the footsteps of Jesus who came to bring light into the darkness, and faith and hope to us all.
All the children sang beautifully providing us with a wonderful end to our Spring term.

Thank you to everyone who then joined us in the school hall for tea and coffee, and to enjoy the delicious cakes sent in for the St Julie’s Bake-off.
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Children’s Liturgy at St Julie’s Parish Church

Next Sunday is Palm Sunday and the Children's 'Little Church' Liturgy leaders will be providing some Easter based activities in the session during Sunday 9.30am Mass for the children to complete.

There will be no session on Easter Sunday (9th) or 16th April and we will resume session on 23rd April.
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Mass of the Lord’s Supper (Maundy Thursday 6th April) St Julie’s 7.00pm

Good Friday service of the Lord’s Passion, Lowe House 7th April 3.00pm

Easter vigil, St Thomas of Canterbury Saturday 8th April 6.00pm

Easter Sunday, 9.30am St Julie’s; 11.00am St Mary’s Lowe House

The Golden Table

We marked the end of the term with our Golden Table celebration this week.

Each week in assembly a Lunchtime Supervisors Award and Mrs Finney’s Kitchen Award are presented to children who have shown outstanding behaviour and good manners during lunchtime. At the end of each half term their names go into a draw for a Golden Ticket.

On Thursday the winners of this half term’s Golden Tickets were invited to eat their lunch at the Golden table with special treats. Well done to Joseph and Rose from Reception, Kaylah and Ivy from year 1, Veronica and Luca P from year 3, Zack T and Gracie D from year 4, Poppy and Charlie from year 5, Libby and Ava F from year 6 - they certainly enjoyed their gold star treatment along with some special Easter treats.

Thank you to all our lunchtime supervisors and kitchen staff who care for all the children, ensuring they are happy and well-fed at lunchtime.
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Year 3 Football Competition
On Monday of this week a team of year 3 children along to Ruskin to compete in a tournament. As always, they represented our school well and I am very proud of their sporting spirit. Well done to India who was chosen by St Helens School Sport as the Star Performer in the Small Schools Football Tournament! Congratulations to all the children for their fantastic participation at the event.
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School Council
Representatives from our School Council joined our Full Governing Body meeting on Tuesday after school. They updated Governors on work they have been doing in school on supporting the mental health and wellbeing of children and staff and shared their ideas for future initiatives. Governors were impressed by the confidence with which the children spoke and their well thought-out suggestions.
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  Easter Holiday Challenge Activities 

I have attached a range of Children’s University Easter challenge activities. It is a great way to provide children with an opportunity to gain those extra hours needed to reach a national award.  Children simply complete the activity and then provide the school with evidence of the activity in order to have the credits allocated after the holidays.
Evidence of hours gained in out of school activities recorded in a Children’s University Passport MUST be submitted by Wednesday 19th April at the latest for the credits to count in this year’s Graduation Ceremony in June (date to be finalised by Enrich Education)
 St Julie’s Reading Newsletter

The St Julie’s Reading Ambassadors would like to share with you the first edition of their reading newsletter!
 “We love reading at St Julie’s and value every member of our school as readers. We would like to celebrate and share the brilliant reading experiences we have had across the whole school this Spring term.”
Please take time to read the newsletter emailed with this bulletin to find out about the books and reading activities children have enjoyed this term.
Parking

A reminder to be considerate to neighbouring houses when picking up and dropping off by not parking your car across driveways. Thank you.
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Discover Kooth and Quell for parents and carers. This is a free online session providing an introduction to the digital mental health support available online for young people and adults for parents and carers in St Helens. The session will be held on Tuesday 4th April 19:00 – 19:45 hours online. Follow the link to register:
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/st-helens-discover-kooth-qwell-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-549424352027
Excellent attendance at school is important to allow a child to fulfil their potential.  I am confident in your support in ensuring that your child strives for 100% attendance each week. 

Holidays during term time will not be authorised. Prior to the pandemic our whole school attendance for the year was 98% so this is the target we are aiming for this year.
Each week we will report on attendance figures for each year group.
Punctuality

Please make sure that you arrive at the school gates in plenty of time for your child to get to their classroom. Children are expected to be in class by 8.50am. Children arriving after 8:50am will be marked as “Late” in the register. 
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	Year Group
	% Attendance for w/e 31.03.2023

	Year R
	100.0

	Year 1
	98.86

	Year 2
	94.29

	Year 3
	96.00

	Year 4
	98.89

	Year 5
	96.25

	Year 6
	93.43


Well done to Year YR who had the highest attendance this week with 100%. Fantastic!
Our whole school attendance this week is 96.82%
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This week’s flyer from National Online Safety is, “Managing device stress and anxiety.”
PFA Easter competitions
Many thanks for all those who supported the PFA Easter events and to those who came to help out in the school grounds last Saturday – your help is greatly appreciated.
There was a tremendous response to the Easter Bonnet competition with some very creative designs as you can see from the photographs. It made the judging very difficult for Mrs Thompson and our guest judge, Saints player Sam Royle, but after much deliberation 1st place in the Juniors went to Imogen from Year 3 and in the Infants, Darcy from Year 2. Other winners were Teddy and Sophie from Reception and Riley and Ben M from Year 2.

In the colouring competition, 1st place was Zac T in Year 1 and 2nd place was George M in Year 2.
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The return of the St Julie’s Easter Bake-off this year was a tremendous success! We were overwhelmed by the number of cakes sent in. The imaginative designs were impressive and once again made judging extremely difficult – they were all winners in their own way.
Junior Bake-off 1st place Alivia H in Year 3, 2nd place Evie M in Year 4.

Infant Bake-off 1st place Lucy A-H, 2nd place Raphie and Teddy B
We will let you know the full amount of money raised after the easter holidays but thank you for your generosity.
After school clubs will start again in the week commencing Monday 24th April 2023.

Diary w/c 17.04.23        
MONDAY
        School re-opens  
TUESDAY                   
WEDNESDAY               Swimming lesson Year 4 
THURSDAY

   Year 4 Class Collective Worship 3pm
FRIDAY
                                     
Further dates for your Diary
Monday 17 April                     School opens for Summer term

Friday 26 May                        School closes for half term break

Wednesday 7 June                School reopens

Thursday 8 June                    Year 4 Sacramental meeting session 7 – 6pm in Church hall

Monday 12 June                    Year 6 Apple of my eye cookery session

Saturday 17 June                  Year 4 First Holy Communion Mass
Saturday 24 June                  Year 4 First Holy Communion Mass
Wednesday 19 July               School closes for Summer break
“A caring family school, where we learn, grow and walk in the footsteps of Jesus.”
[image: image6.emf]Staff and Governors of St Julie’s would like to wish you  a ll a very happy and Holy Easter.                
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(Office) 0151 477 8586

(Fax) 0151 477 8151

Matthew.vaudrey@knowsley.gov.uk 
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Commissioned by your local NHS for
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Kooth.com | Qwell.io
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